
MEMORANDUM 

TO: The Board of Directors 
Kentucky Retirement Systems 

FROM: Karen Roggenk:amp 
Executive Director, Operations 

DATE: February 16, 2017 

SUBJECT: Biennium Employer Actuarial Rates by Plan 

Employer contribution rates are set in accordance with KRS 61.565(1)(a), (2) and (4). For the 
current biennium, the Board set the contribution rate on December 3, 2015. Pursuant to KRS 
61.565(3)(b), the Board may amend the contribution rates for the County Employees Retirement 
Systems (CERS) as of July 1, for the second year of the biennium based on the most recent 
Board approved actuarial valuation. The System is required to notify employers of any changes 
prior to July 1 of the second year of the biennium. There is no similar provision that permits the 
Board to amend the contribution rate for the Kentucky Employees Retirement System (KERS) 
and the State Police Retirement System (SPRS), for the second year of the biennium. 

At the December 1, 2016 Board meeting, the Board approved contribution rates for CERS based 
on the fiscal year 2016 actuarial valuation. The approved rates were 19.18% (CERS Non­
hazardous) and 31.55% (CERS Hazardous). As required by statute, these rates have been 
communicated to CERS employers. 

No further action for KERS and SPRS is required by the Board for fiscal year 2018. The 2018 
rates as approved in the biennium budget are: 

KERS Non-hazardous 49.47% 
KERS Hazardous 23.70% 
SPRS 91.24% 

The Board will next have to consider employer contribution rates on or before November 13, 
2017. 

RECOMMENDATION: This memo is presented for informational purposes only. 


























































































